
St. Jerome Catholic Church San Antonio, Texas 

From the desk of our Parish Administrator 
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 

 

I hold dearly the passage of the Gospel 

that is proclaimed this weekend because it 

was the one that was used 11 years ago at 

my ordination ceremony. It can be 

summarized in the following verse: "As 

the Father loves me, so I also love you. 

Remain in my loveò (John 15:10). At that  

moment, it seemed as if those words were 

said only to me with the full force of God 

pronouncing them. How great can the love of God be, that in 

the person of Jesus Christ, we are loved with both a divine 

and a human love. So great this is, that there is room for all 

of us. That`s is precisely the same type of love that Jesus asks 

us to share to one another. It is the love that we share and 

nurture in our community. The Church festival, the joy that it 

brought, the serving, sharing and caring for one another, it all 

springs from that same love of Jesus Christ for us and 

becomes the bond of our Church community and indeed the 

whole Catholic Church across the world.   We are grateful for 

the fruits received last Sunday at the Festival, which will help 

us pay down the debt which we still have on our Church 

building. We thank all those who made it possible and we 

appreciate everything that is done for our Church. We also 

thank those who were generous with their donations and their 

financial support. We are indeed very blest!  This weekend 

some of our CCD children will receive their First Holy 

Communion. Jesus Christ will express his love to them in the 

form of the Eucharist, and will abide in them as long as they 

wish it. I remember, a beautiful thought of St. Augustine, 

regarding GodËs love. His words more or less expressed that 

when we receive the Eucharist, it is not that we assimilate 

God, but that God assimilates us. It is like the concept of the 

big fish eating the small fish, even if apparently the reverse 

might seem to be happening. Indeed, when we receive the 

Eucharist, actually Jesus is receiving us into his love: 

ñRemain in my loveò.  Lastly, I would like to congratulate all 

mothers of our parish community. My prayers, this weekend 

go to all of them, and also to our Blessed Mother who 

intercedes for us before her Sonôs throne, and obtains for us 

all that we need for our salvation. We have the consolation of 

being wrapped and protected in the Blessed Motherôs loving 

care. I also thank my own mother, for having given me so 

much and allowing me to follow my path, to the priesthood.  

This vocation, I am able to share it with all of you. May we 

always have the love and care, for the one who is so 

intimately united to our lives since our conception. May we 

remember today,  all mothers who are suffering for their 

children. May God answer their prayers. Blessings to you and 

to your family members.  Today in a particular way, many 

blessings to all the mothers of our parish community, 

               Sincerely in Christ,  

                Fr. Rodolfo Caballero 

The Sanctuary Lamp is sponsored by Marvin & 

Darlene Moczygemba In Memory of Walter & Marie Lux 

(05/03-05/16).              

 

The Blessed Mother, St. Joseph, St. Jerome & Our 

Lady of Guadalupe Statues are sponsored by Diane 

Davis for a Special Intention (05/09-05/016).       

   

 Sunday Collection May 3, 2015  Attendance  696  

Includes online giving 

          Sunday Offering                   $   7,230.00   

           Building Fund                      $   5,609.00  

 

            Parish Church Loan as of May  3, 2015 

$324,488.14 

Thank you Gene & Belle Hilscher 

 for your donation towards the Church Loan 

A PRAYER FOR 

ALL MOTHERS 

 

" L o r d  J e s u s , 

Today I want to pray 

for all mothers: 

For those who are 

happy and those    

who are crying; 

For the ones that are 

strong and the ones that are weak; For those who are loved 

and those who are rejected; For those who are living on earth 

and those who have gone to live beyond death. 

Wishing you a Happy Motherõs Day 

The quarterly Music Ministry meeting will be this 

Tuesday, May 12th, at 5:30 p.m., in  OôBrien 

Room 1.  Please contact Frances Zunker  at 210-

380-3295 for more information 

The Girl Scouts would like to thank all Mothers for 

their love and support.  In honor of Motherôs Day, they will 

be handing out flowers at the end of each mass. 

Thank you Girl Scouts for your thoughtfulness! 

Hail Mary, Mother of our God 

Hail Mary,  full of grace, the Lord is with 

thee; blessed are thou among women, 

and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, 

Jesus. Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray 

for us sinners, now and at the hour of our 

death.  Amen. 

http://www.123rf.com/photo_6078833_blessed-virgin-mary-with-baby-jesus.html


 

May 10, 2015  ð  6th Sunday of Easter  

The Intention Box ðJust a reminder that our St. Jerome 

Intention Box is in the Chapel during the week and brought 

to the main altar for the weekend masses.  You may place 

your special intentions in the box at any time during the 

week and be assured, it will be lifted up  in  prayer, even 

when you are not present. 

 

Ushers are needed! Anyone interested in joining this 

important ministry may contact Gwen Raabe at 210-

848-8369. 
 

KioskðOur parish has added a Kiosk in the Gathering Area 

of our church.  The Kiosk features books, CDs DVDs and 

other informational items that will help you grow in your 

Catholic faith.  The resources are available for a nominal 

donation. You may place your donation in the locked box at 

the bottom of the Kiosk 

 

Counseling ServicesðYou may contact Karen Bagwell at  

210-264-2565 for all your counseling needs.  Karen charges 

on a sliding scale basis.   

 

Calendar of Events for the Fiscal Year July 1st thru June 

30 2016ðEach Ministry and Organization is asked to 

submit a calendar of events for the planning of the next 

fiscal year.  Your events must be submitted to the Parish 

Office by May 29th.   

 

Meal Donation for the May 3rd Festival 

 Jorge and Delia Lopez           $    100.00 

 Diane Davis           $      50.00 

 Louis and Lorraine Vontur         $    100.00 

  Mike and Darlene Chiomperlik         $    100.00  

 Anonymous           $ 1,000.00   

 Anonymous            $1,500.00 

 

Thank you to the above listed donors who helped defray the  

cost of the festival meal. 

 

We also thank all the volunteers who helped in anyway! 

St. Jerome Parish Office   

St. Jerome Parish Festival   

St. Jerome Altar Society  

The St. Jerome Altar Society will host a 

bake sale this weekend to raise funds. With 

funds raised, the Altar Society will purchase 

items such as vestments, Altar servers 

cassocks, linens, flowers, and other items for 

the church.   

 

The Altar Society is inviting the ladies of the parish to join 

them on Wednesday, May 13th starting at 6:30 pm for the 

Our Lady of Fatima Rosary in the Chapel.  After the Rosary, 

the Altar Society members will go to dinner (dutch treat) 

at  Chile Verde Mexican Restaurant, on Hwy 87. 

 

If you are interested in donating fresh flowers for the Altar 

area, please contact Marilyn Pruski at 210-215-8117.    

 

Mark your calendar! There will be a Garage Sale on 

Saturday, June 6, 2015 from 8:00am ï 1:00pm in the St. 

Jerome Church parking lot by the Prayer Garden, sponsored 

by the Girl Scouts. The Girl Scouts are selling ñspacesò. Each 

parking slot/space will be sold for $15. Coffee and pastries 

will be sold for the morning; pizza and drinks for lunch time. 

 

Everyone is invited to do some spring cleaning and come out 

to participate in the Garage Sale.  If you choose not to buy a 

space, your donations are also welcomed by the Girl Scouts 

who will have their own table with items to sell. The 

proceeds of this fundraiser will be used for the Girl Scouts ï 

2015 winter ski trip.  For more information or any questions 

please call Elva Salinas at 210-421-8340 or Debbie Balderas 

at 210-232-6107. 

 

In honor of Motherôs Day they will be handing out flowers at 

the end of mass. The Girl Scouts would like to thank all 

Motherôs for their love and support.   

We congratulate the newly elected Menôs Club officers.  

Installation of the new officers will be this Monday, May 

11th at 7:00pm 
 

President     Alan Pruski 

1st Vice President   Clinton Cooper 

2nd Vice President               Joe Jasik 

Treasurer                            Doug Pruski 

Secretary                         Anton Hajek 

 Congratulations! 

The St. Jerome Menôs Club Scholarship Fund will be 

awarded to four High School Graduates. The amount per 

scholarship is $500.  The requirements are:  Must be a 

graduating high school Senior and attending college or 

vocational school.  Parents or Guardians must be 

parishioners of St. Jerome Catholic Church.  Children of 

Members of St. Jerome Menôs Club in good standing are 

also eligible to apply.  An application must be submitted by 

June 30th.  Scholarship money will be given to the recipient 

with registration of school required for the Fall 2014 

semester.  Please contact Allen Pruski for more information 

at 210-269-0263.   

St. Jerome Menõs Club   

St. Jerome Girl Scouts   



St. Jerome Catholic Church San Antonio, Texas 

We want to honor all Veterans buried at St. Jerome 

Cemetery.  We will have a ceremony with special prayers, 

blessing of the gravesites, and placing of flags at each grave 

on Saturday, May 30th at 10:00am in the Cemetery. The boy 

scouts will be placing the flags at each veteranôs grave.  

Come join us in remembering them.  

Pavers For The Prayer GardenðJust a few spots left.  

Forms are in the Gathering Area of the church or contact 

Frank Bennett for more information at 210-867-7281. 

Ministry & Education Workshop, June 26-27 with the 

topic being ñAnswering Pope Francisô call: Becoming a 

Church of Mercyò. The Conference will be held at the 

University of the Incarnate Word.  For more info you may 

call 210-829-3871. 

Archdiocese of San 

Antonio Pentecost Vigil 

Mass will be held at St. 

Mark Catholic Church, 

1602 Thousand Oaks Dr., 

San Antonio, TX 78232 

at 7:30pm on Saturday, 

May 23rd.  For more info 

contact Sam Flores at    

210-734-1981. 

St. Jerome Womenõs ACTS  

Day of Discernment ï for High School Students 

To register or for more info, contact the Vocation Office: 

(210) 735-0553 or www.ArchSA.org/vocations 

8:00 AM - 8:30 PM  on Saturday, June  20, 2015 

at  Assumption Seminary, 2600 W. Woodlawn Ave, 78228 

Lunch and dinner provided & you will celebrate Mass with 

Archbishop Gustavo Garcia-Siller, M.Sp.S., Male youth min-

isters are welcome to attend.     

We congratulate all the children celebrating their First 

Holy Communion this weekend! We invite all our 

Graduates to attend the recognition Mass on Sunday, May 

31st, at 8:30am. The recognition forms are located in the 

churchôs gathering area.  CCD registration forms for next 

school year are also in the gathering area.  Blessings to All!  

St. Jerome CCD   

May is designated by the church to honor the  

Mother of God in special ways.  

St. Jerome Marriage Ministry  

You are invited! Please join the Marriage Ministry on 

Saturday, May 16, 2015 for the next  monthly Covenant of 

Love Date Night. This month the topic is:  ñMarriage In A 

Fallen World.ò 

The event opens with light refreshments, so eat dinner before 

you come.  Please bring a couple that has never attended. For 

planning purposes we ask you to RSVP at: http://

www.stjeromesatx.org/rsvp-only 

We hope to see you there! If you have any questions, please 

contact contact, St. Jerome Marriage Covenant Ministry Gina 

Cartwright at  210-260-5047.  

Catholic Womenôs ConferenceðAugust 28-29 2015 at the 

Henry B. Gonzalez convention Center.  Our society needs the 

gifts that only women can bring, and women need to know 

their true dignity and femininity as dsigned by God.  You 

may contact the Pilgrim Center of Hope at 210-521-3377 for 

more information. 

The San Antonio De Padua Ministry is sponsoring pil-

grimage to the Basilica of Our Lady of San Juan Del Valle 

National Shrine.  The price is $50 per person.  Departure will 

be on May 9 at 9:00am at St. Catherine Catholic Church at 

2202 Hicks Ave., San Antonio, TX 78210 and leaves San 

Juan at 7:00pm, Saturday May 9th.  For more info contact 

Alice H. Salas at 210-381-2429.  

EWTN will air Live on Tuesday, May 12 3:30 pm ï Our 

Lady of Fatima; International Rosary and Candlelight 

Procession: Participants gather for the rosary and procession 

in honor of Our Lady. 

Menôs Discernment Retreat May 29-30,2015, Come find 

out if God is calling you to the Priesthood or the Religious 

Life.  You must be registered to attend.  The deadline for 

registration is May 22, 2015.  For more information you may 

contact 210-734-4942.  Seraphic Sisterôs Retreat House, 130 

Beethoven Street, San Antonio, TX 78210. 

Is the Holy Spirit calling you?  To all Women of the St. 

Jerome Parish Community, you are cordially invited to 

prayerfully consider whether the Holy Spirit is calling your 

name to attend the next Womenôs ACTS retreat which will be 

held on Fatherôs Day weekend, June 18th, 19th, 20th and  

returning on June 21st, 2015.  If you feel called to attend, you 

may contact Debbie Haltzenbuehler at 210-414-6281.  This is 

a weekend to experience Godôs love for you in a deeper way  

and to grow in the gift of your faith.   

St. Jerome/St. Vincent de Paul  

The St. Vincent de Paul Society extends a big thank you to 

all who have made contributions and donations to their 

organization.  Your donations, make a difference in the lives 

of others in need, especially the children.  May God continue 

to bless you for your generosity. 



 

May 10, 2015  ð  6th Sunday of Easter  

May 3rd 2015 Pictures 
Festival Raffle Ticket Winners 
 $5,000 ðAlva Stanush 
 $2,000 ðPhil Skloss 
 $1,000 ðDennis Neimeier 
 $  500 ð Richard Polasek 
 $  500 ð Doris Luker 
 $  200 ð Dayton Stanush 
 $  200 ð Randy Pawelek 
 $  200 ð Bridget Pawelek 
 $  200 ð Bryan Kellner 
 $  200 ð Gerry & Linda Pruski 
  $  200 ð Gayle Bridger 
  $  200 ð Fab 5 Families ð                                                                         
    Urban,  Pruski,              
    Cooper, Jaksik,     
    Sczpanik 


